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tushiyyah (efficient 
wisdom, success, true 
wisdom, sound judgment, 
wise Torah counsel) 
Tuv Hashem 
(Bounty/Goodness of 
Hashem) 
twelve matzevah (stone 
pillars) 
Tz'va HaShomayim (Army 
of Heaven) 
tz'va (holy militia of 
Hashem, host) 
tza'ar (pain and 
suffering) 
tza'atzu'im (sculpture 
work) 
tzad (side) 
tzadakah (right) 
Tzaddik  ([Moshiach] The 
Righteous One) 
Tzaddik Hashem (Hashem 
is righteous) 
tzaddik (i.e. declare 
him to be in the right, 
innocent, righteous) 
tzaddikim (righteous, 
root of the righteous 
ones) 
tzair (youngest) 
tzafit (dining carpet) 
tzafon (north) 
tzahorayim (noon) 
tzalelot (sides, ribs) 
tzalmavet (shadow of 
death) 
tzalmei massekhot (cast  
metal idols) 
tzalmei techorim 
(likenesses of tumors) 
tzalmei techorim 
(likenesses of tumors) 
tzalmovet (shadow of 
death) 
tzama (thirst) 
tzamah (thirst) 
tzameh (thirsty) 
tzammah (hair, tresses) 
tzanif melukhah (royal 
turban, royal diadem) 
tzanif tahor (clean 
turban, mitznefet, 
SHEMOT 28:4) 
tzanif (turban) 
tzar (cramped, crowded, 
distress, enemy, 
tribulation) 
Tzarah Gedolah (Great 
Tribulation) 
Tzarah l'Ya'akov 
(Jacob's Trouble) 
tzarah (adversity, 
anguish, distress, 
trouble) 
tzara’at (leprosy) 
tzaru’a (leper) 
tzarateinu (our 
affliction) 
tzareinu (our enemies, 
oppressors) 
tzarot (troubles) 

tzarut ayin (envyings) 
tzav (human statute, 
Yeshayah 28:10,13) 
tzava b'Yisroel (army in 
Yisroel) 
tzava gadol (great 
conflict, affliction) 
tzava'os (armies) 
tzava (army, battle, 
commander  the army, 
company, forced hard 
service in the army, 
military service, 
warfare) 
tzavah (army men) 
tzavar (neck, their) 
tzavarot (necks) 
tzavv'a (covenant, will) 
tzavvar (neck) 
tzayadim (hunters) 
tze'akah gedolah (great 
wail) 
tze'akah (cry of 
distress) 
tze'if (veil) 
tzechok (laughter) 
tzedakah (contribution 
to charity) 
tzedakah (right, 
righteousness, 
vindication) 
tzedek l'ma'an Shmo 
(righteousness for the 
sake of His Name)  
Tzedek Olamim 
(Everlasting 
Righteousness) 
tzedek tzedek (that 
which is altogether 
just) 
tzedek (righteous plea 
of a just cause, 
righteousness 
vindication, self-
achieved righteousness, 
by definition a self-
righteousness) 
Tzedukim (Sadducees, 
the Tzedukim are the 
ones speaking against 
the Techiyas HaMesim, 
who say it is not to be) 
tzeetz (flower) 
TZEFANYAH (ZEPHANIAH) 
Tzefirah (the web) 
Tzefunecha (Thy 
sheltered/protected 
ones) 
tzeidah (supply of food, 
provision) 
tzel (shadow, shade) 
tzel Shaddai (shadow of 
the Almighty) 
tzela (side chamber, 
cell) 
tzela'ot (chambers, 
side-rooms, side 
chambers, cells) 
tzelamim (images) 
tzelem (image, idol, 
statue, shadowy form) 

tzelokhit chadasha (new 
bowl) 
Tzemach Tzedakah 
(Righteous Branch, i.e. 
Moshiach, see Zech 3:8) 
tzemach (shoot, sprout, 
branch, sprouted) 
tzeme'im (thirsty) 
tzemed (pair, yoke) 
tzemer (wool) 
tzemidim (bracelets) 
tzenifot (turbans) 
Tzeva HaMarom (Host on 
High, Pagan deities) 
tzeva'a (host, legions, 
time of hard service, 
warfare) 
tzevi'ut (hypocrisy) 
tzfarde'a (frogs) 
tziburim (heaps, piles) 
tzidkat emunah 
(righteousness which is 
from faith) 
Tzidkat HaEmunah (the 
Righteousness of Faith) 
Tzidkat Hashem  
[Righteousness of G-d] 
tzidkat hatzaddik 
(righteousness of a 
righteous man) 
tzidkat tamim 
(righteousness of the 
blameless) 
Tzidki meEl (I am 
cleared/in the 
right/justified before 
G-d) 
tzidkot 
(righteousnesses) 
tzidkoteinu (our 
righteousness, 
vindication) 
tzifoni (viper, 
poisonous snake) 
tzifonim (vipers) 
tzil (purpose) 
tzimmukim (raisins) 
tzinnah (buckler, i.e. a 
small shield, large 
shield) 
tzinnim (thorns) 
tzipor (bird) 
tzipporen shamir (point 
of a diamond) 
tzipporim (birds) 
tzir emunim (trustworthy 
envoy) 
tzir ne'eman (faithful 
envoy) 
tzir (form) 
tzirah (hornet) 
tzirim (pangs) 
tzitz hasadeh (a flower 
of the field) 
tzitz (flower, blossom, 
head-plate) 
Tzitz (Head-plate) 
tzitziyot (fringes Num 
15:39-40; Deut 22:12) 
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